March 18, 2021

Town of Eleanor
P.O. Box 185
Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor Cam Clendenin
Recorder Lynda S. Casto
Councilman Kevin Childers
Councilwoman Teresa Harmon
Councilwoman Regina Hull
Councilman Jack McLane
Councilman Joey Tolley, Jr.

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

The minutes of the previous meeting was approved as presented on a motion by J. McLane, 2" by
Regina Hull & carried.

The liability forecast was approved for payment on a motion by K. Childers, 2" by J. McLane & carried.

Standing Committees/
Storm Water & Sewer Board report/Marble Drive project will be put out for bid.
Police Committee/None

Report from Officers of the Town/

Reviewed WV Governor’s Safer at Home Executive Order.

Covid Relief Bill Discussion/Town of Eleanor received $660,000.

Discuss potential internet service provider change at the Town Hall. Talk next meeting.

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/

Town Spray Truck for sale, sealed bid. 1983 F800 Pumper with 22,878 miles.

Discuss opening rooms and shelters. Joey made the motion to open shelters, 2" by Regina & carried.
No rooms at this time until guidelines can be defined.

FCF Church will be allowed to use the gazebo for sunrise service April 1%. Fee waived on a motion by J.
Tolley, 2" by T. Harmon & carried.

Public comment section/None

All business being complete, the meeting adjourned at 8:48 PM.

Mayor Recorder



